Minutes of Unit 206 Meeting October 28, 2023

In attendance – Richard Spangler, Margie Moses, Jan Alexander, Bruce Antman, Mary Robertson, Iris Abelson

- 1. Reading of the September 2023 Minutes was waived. The Minutes were approved unanimously.
- 2. Myra Tatum, Treasurer, reported revenue for 2023 has increased over \$4,000 due to increased table count and the \$1.00 increase in table fee. At this time, the revenue from the October Sectional Tournament is approximately \$1,400.
- 3. Myra Reneau, Club Manager, reported there was an unknown computer glitch that erased all history for results and the membership roster. The games have been set up once more and the membership roster has been restored with the exception of recent additions. She will make backups in the future to ensure all is not lost again. The older convention cards have been received and are again in use. Name tags for our newer members have also been distributed. Special game events for 2024 have been announced by ACBL. Myra will coordinate with Richard to set up our 2024 calendar.

Myra also recommends seeking an alternate location for future tournaments and will pursue other options for consideration. She also strongly recommended the Team Game portion of future tournaments include a charge for lunch.

- 4. Iris Abelson, Shayna Scott and Judy Monen have nominated John Prescott to fill a vacancy on the Board as John Felker retires. Both Richard Spangler and Mary Robertson have agreed to extend their terms.
- 5. Mary Robertson and Doug Cart have received 3 bids concerning the upkeep needed for our parking lot. Further discussions with these bidders will be had to obtain more specific details on the work to be done. A motion was made by Iris Abelson to authorize up to \$13,000 to the Building and Grounds Committee to clean, patch, seal and stripe the parking lot at the CBC. Margie Moses seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
- 6. A motion was made by Iris Abelson to provide Darlene a \$300 Holiday bonus for her cleaning of the bridge center. Bruce Antman seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
- 7. The \$20 membership fee will remain intact for 2024.
- 8. The Thursday evening game on BBO has been officially canceled.
- 9. Good and Welfare: Dan Chandler and John Friedl have both contributed so much bridge knowledge recently. Dan hosted the LBIAD? class with follow up lessons on Saturday. John has offered defense play on Wednesdays for eight weeks.
- 10. The next Board Meeting is scheduled for November 14, 2023